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News and Prayer Requests from 
Julio & Norma Montoya in Lima, Peru              

Autumn  2011
[This letter is from Isabel Montoya de Sanchez, Julio and Norma’s elder daughter, who runs the Child Day Care Centre and Primary School in Julio’s parish and the Child Day Care Centre in her husband Anderson Sanchez’s parish, Cristo Redentor with San Pedro mission community]

[image: image8.jpg]



Two year olds at Holy Trinity Child Day Care Centre

Dear brothers and sisters in Christ,
We greet you in the name of our beloved Lord, whom we serve. We, Anderson, Isabel and the Montoya family are always at the service of God, responding to the call that one day he gave us to serve the most needy with the love and hope of good news of salvation for them.

The Child Day Care Centres and School – Holy Trinity and Christ the Redeemer - are now named ‘St John’s Education Community’. I was entrusted with the overall management of the two child day-care centres and school, to ensure that everything goes well, that quality in education and integral care of the children improves each year, selecting what suits each person and enables them, so that their effort helps to achieve the vision of the work with the children, that is, to care for them in an all-round, integrated way, to prepare them for life and above everything that they come to know and accept Christ as the King of their lives. 

In the Education Community the spiritual area is one of the most important for us; for this reason there is a pastoral team in each place, where responsibility is taken to attend to the spiritual needs of the families. Revds Julio Montoya and Anderson Sanchez are entrusted with charge of this pastoral area, each one in their own church and missions.
[image: image2.jpg]



Julio in San Pedro mission before his son-in-law Anderson took over pastoral care

We restarted school classes three months ago, and as ever in Holy Trinity there is a need to expand, to occupy larger premises to look after more children. Every year brings us a challenge to settle for the panels in the church for the first stage (children from 2 to 5 years old) and in the vicarage for the primary stage (children from 6 to 11 years old). We have 128 children between 2 and 11 years of age, all receiving all-round education - knowledge, health, spirituality and nutrition - as well as schooling for parents in topics related to the care of their children. 

In Christ the Redeemer we have 45 children from 2 to 5 years of age, on the same model as Holy Trinity. We care for a total of 173 children and 149 families between the two schools. Within our work-plan and agenda we hold special activities, as happened in the period of Holy Week and on Mothers Day, when the children rehearsed poems, songs, plays and dances to make their mothers happy on their special day.
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Anderson blesses families on Palm Sunday outside Christ the Redeemer

 In Holy Week on Palm Sunday we walked through the streets witnessing to Christ with songs and prayers. During the whole week we held activities in Holy Trinity church and its mission communities and in Christ the Redeemer and its mission community San Pedro, where we work with pregnant mothers and with tots up to 3 years of age. On Mondays we regularly hold women’s meetings with a Bible study that goes on into the evening, and on Wednesdays at Christ the Redeemer on the same pattern, and on Thursdays we join up with the women of Holy Trinity (with Mama Norma). Also, in the area of health there is vaccination against hepatitis through the Ministry of Health with the help of Erika (my sister) who is the social worker. She is of great help to the Lord’s work [an unsalaried volunteer]. On Thursdays we hold a special evening meeting; it is a day of fasting, Bible study and prayer, and we end with a service of thanks (Eucharist) in San Pedro and again in Christ the Redeemer. Revd Anderson goes out on Fridays to visit the homes of the children who need support and the members of Christ the Redeemer and San Pedro, together with Erika who helps us to assess cases of social need, to look after those with greatest needs in spiritual and material areas.
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Women and children in San Pedro mission community

In music ministry we work with music workshops, Kevin (percussion) and Raul (guitar) do the teaching, to discover the gifts in music of their colleagues in the teenagers group at Christ the Redeemer. It is a blessing what God is doing with us. Now, when Anderson returns home, we have a clearer vision of what the Lord has for him. It is to bring unity to the church, and this is what we are doing in obedience to God, together with one and the same spirit, united, working like a church that belongs to Christ for the glory of God.    

Thank you for helping us to help our children [children they serve] who need so much, for being a very important part and partner in our work and service team. Your help is vital and effective for us, so that again we pray for you and ask the Lord to pour out blessing on you. It brings satisfaction to us to see the children praying, smiling, playing, growing with hopes of reaching their dreams, because they now know an almighty Father God, who supplies all the needs of his children and fulfils his Word. Glory to God for all the blessings he pours on his people. Thank you friends, brothers and sisters for all your effort in helping this work.

I leave you in the love of Christ.
Isabel Montoya de Sanchez   4 June 2011
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Open air dance class at Holy Trinity Child Day Care Centre
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5 year olds at Christ the Redeemer Child Day Care Centre
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